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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

January 18, 2007
General Notice No.  2007-02
TO:

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
Commercial Drivers License Requirements
We have been informed by the Department of Motor Vehicles that the information given to us regarding requirements for physical examinations for CDL holders was incorrect.  There is no requirement for a physical examination for State employees operating State vehicles in the performance of their duties so long as the vehicles are operated only within the State. An exception exists for those employees transporting passengers in any vehicle identified in Section 14-44 of the General Statutes (such as school bus, student transportation vehicle, activities vehicle, camp vehicle, taxi cab, motor vehicle in livery service, motor bus or service bus). Employees transporting passengers continue to be subject to the physical exam requirements.
Unless part of an employees’ duties involve driving out of state an unrestricted CDL is not necessary for performance of State duties and is not required.  The DMV has the authority to issue a restricted CDL which restricts the driver to the operation of commercial motor vehicles in the State.  The DMV will do so for all State employees who do not want an unrestricted license, assuming all other licensing requirements are met.  The restricted license will be issued to all employees renewing their licenses without a physical examination in the future, but the DMV is also going to review the category of license held by all State employees who use the license in the performance of their duties and will reissue a restricted license in place of an unrestricted license, at no cost to the employee, if there is no physical examination on file.  To that end, DMV has asked that all agencies prepare a list of employees required to hold a CDL with the employees name, date of birth and, if available, license number.  Please send the list to this office when prepared and we will forward it to DMV.
If you have notified employees that they do or may have to get a physical, you should now notify them that the physical exam is not necessary for them to continue to drive for the State, unless they are carrying passengers.  Rather than an unrestricted license our employees who do not transport passengers shall be issued restricted licenses.  Any employee who, for his or her own purposes, wants an unrestricted license must meet the physical requirements as set forth in federal CDL regulations, but that is a matter entirely up to the individual and is not a condition of employment with the State.
-2-

Please send the lists of CDL holders, with the requested information, to Tammy Kowalski at the Office of Labor Relations, 450 Capitol Avenue, MS53OLR, Hartford, CT 06106 or email to Tammy.Kowalski@po.state.ct.us.  
Employee questions about this notice should be addressed to the Agency’s Human Resources office.  Agency Labor Relations Designees with questions may contact Paul Bodenhofer at 418-6215.
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